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MONTH IN REVIEW 

September proved to be a very strong month for 
Emerging Market equities, which were led higher 
by the announcement of an additional round of 
monetary stimulus measures designed to boost 
the Chinese economy. Developed Markets on 
the other hand were much more mundane, 
especially for sterling based investors with GBP 
strengthening against the US dollar.  

Year-to-date (YTD) the Close Tactical Select 
Passive Fund range’s returns are as follows 
(with the respective Investment Association (IA) 
sector peer groups in brackets); Close TSP 
Conservative:  

+6.40% (+6.01%); Close TSP Balanced  

+7.90% (+7.65%); Close TSP Growth  

+9.27% (+7.38%). 

Within our equity holdings, the Amundi MSCI 
Emerging Market UCITS ETF lead the way in 
September and posted the best performance of 
all holdings across the funds, returning +4.31% 
over the month. At the other end of the scale 
was our SPDR S&P 500 Healthcare UCITS 
ETF, which was down -3.49%. 

Fixed income returns proved to be largely flat 
again over the month. Longer duration positions 
were slightly down during the period, with the 
SPDR UK Gilt 15yr+ UCITS ETF down -0.47%, 
and the Amundi UK Government Index-linked 
Bond UCITS ETF down -0.28%.    

Our alternatives, or diversifiers, provided 
satisfactory returns with the broad commodities 
tracker we hold, the UBS CMCI Composite 

UCITS ETF, up +1.27%, while the gold price 
continued to advance, adding +3.0%. 
Elsewhere, our absolute return position, the 
Trium Alternative Growth Fund, was moderately 
up as expected at +0.62%, while the iShares 
FTSE Global infrastructure UCITS ETF also 
advanced slightly, returning +0.83%. 

 
GENERAL POSITIONING 

We have steadily built up our cash positions 
from inflows into the fund range in anticipation of 
more volatile markets with the looming US 
presidential election ahead. This allows us to 
promptly enter the market when there is greater 
certainty of the outcome. 

We have kept our slight underweight to fixed 
income overall, but maintained the higher 
duration (interest rate sensitivity) exposure in 
case rates are cut sooner or quicker than 
anticipated. Our allocation to alternatives has 
also edged higher as we try to build in some 
portfolio exposure to assets which are less 
sensitive to rate moves. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
  
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION  
This document is intended for use by UK investment professionals only and should not be distributed to or relied upon by retail clients. The value 
of investments will go up and down and clients may get back less money than they invested. Past performance is not a reliable indicator of future 
returns. The information contained in this document is believed to be correct but cannot be guaranteed. Opinions constitute our judgment as at 
the date shown and are subject to change without notice. This document is not intended as an offer or solicitation to buy or sell securities, nor 
does it constitute a personal recommendation.  
 
Close Brothers Asset Management is a trading name of Close Asset Management Limited (Registered number: 01644127) and Close Asset 
Management (UK) Limited (Registered number: 02998803). Both companies are part of Close Brothers Group plc, are registered in England and 
Wales and are authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority. Registered office: 10 Crown Place, London EC2A 4FT. VAT 
registration number: 245 5013 86.  
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